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Ms Caitlin Dunlop
Town Planner 
de Witt Consulting 
7 Canberra Street
Charlestown, NSW 2290

Attn: Callan Denny (cal@principlepm.com.au)

21/01/2021

Dear Ms Dunlop, 
Catherine McAuley Catholic College (SSD 8989)

Stage 1 Operational Transport and Access Management Plan - Condition E10

I refer to the Stage 1 Operational Transport and Access Management Plan (OTAMP) submitted in
accordance with condition E10 of SSD 8989. I also acknowledge and thank you for your response to the
Department’s review comments and request for additional information.

I note that Stage 1 OTAMP:
 has been reviewed by the Applicant and no issues have been raised;
 has been prepared in consultation with TfNSW and Council; and
 contains the information required by condition E10.

As nominee of the Planning Secretary, I am satisfied that the Stage 1 OTAMP, V004 dated 18 December
2020, has been prepared in accordance with condition E10 of SSD 8989. 

You are reminded to submit a quarterly report to the Department, outlining effectiveness of the interim
access arrangement including any mitigation measures to address identified safety concerns until
access from Medowie Rd becomes operational. 

Please note that if there is any inconsistency between the approved document and the conditions of
consent, then the requirements of consent will prevail.

If you have any questions, please contact Shiraz Ahmed at 9274 6534.

Yours sincerely,

Jake Shackleton 
A/Director – Infrastructure Management

As nominee of the Planning Secretary
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